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LETTER 71: BREWER, DOUG (FEBRUARY 28, 2006) 
 
Response to Comment 71-1 
 
As a result of this and other comments received during the comment period, the comment 
period for the DEIR was extended nine days ending March 15th, 2006. 
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LETTER 72: BREWER, DOUG AND DAVE BENNETT (MARCH 15, 2006) 
 
Response to Comment 72-1 
 
The comment is introductory; therefore, a response is not needed. 
 
Response to Comment 72-2 
 
The RDIER explains on page 4.8-12 that CEQA does not require mitigation for CNPS 
listed special status plants unless the species are federal or State-listed. Big-scale 
Balsamroot, Brandegee’s Clarkia and Stinkbells are not federal or State-listed. Previous 
botanical studies failed to find CNPS listed plants at the project site. Upon reviewing the 
July 2005 California Natural Diversity Database (“CNDDB”) map ECORP concluded 
there is little probability of CNPS listed species occurring at the project site. Even so, 
ECORP noted that past botanical work was somewhat dated and recommended follow-up 
surveys targeting special status plants. (RDEIR Vol. II, App. I, p. 5)  
 
ECORP commissioned Dittes & Guardino Consulting to conduct a special status pant 
species investigation to determine whether special status plants occur at the project site. 
(Special-Status Plant Species Investigation Conducted for the Proposed Clover Valley 
Subdivision, July 17, 2006) The investigation included a pre-field investigation query of 
the 2005 California Natural Diversity Database (CNDDB) and a review of the 2001 
California Native Plant Society’s Inventory of Rate and Endangered Plants of California 
for Placer County (CNPS). The evaluation targeted three CNPS List 1B plants; 
Brandegee’s Clarkia, Big-Scale Balsamroot and Sanford’s Arrowhead. “Stinkbells”, a 
CNPS List 4 species, was determined not likely to occur at the project site based on 
known geographic distribution and recorded soil associations.  
 
Field surveys totaling approximately eight person-days were conducted. Plants were 
identified to the taxonomic level necessary to determine legal status and scientific 
significance. Surveys were timed so that all targeted species were identifiable. Even 
though Stinkbells was long past flowing, the investigation searched for dried Stinkbell 
fruit.  
 
The Dittes investigation revealed none of the three targeted CNPS List 1B species were 
occur within the Clover Valley Project. Nor were any other rare or threatened or 
endangered plant species encountered during the survey. (Dittes, p. 5) No further 
mitigation is called required. Also see Section 1 of Master Response 8 – Biological 
Resources. 
 
Response to Comment 72-3 
 
See Section 1 of Master Response 8 – Biological Resources. 
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Response to Comment 72-4 
 
See Response to Comment 72-2 
 
Response to Comment 72-5 
 
See Section 1 of Master Response 8 – Biological Resources.. 
 
Response to Comment 72-6 
 
See Section 1 of Master Response 8 – Biological Resources.. 
 
Response to Comment 72-7 
 
See Section 1 of Master Response 8 – Biological Resources. 
 
Response to Comment 72-8 
 
Please see response to comment 43-168 and 72-2 with respect to CNPS listed grassland 
species. 
 
Response to Comment 72-9 
 
Additional surveys were conducted prior to release of this FEIR, for a list of these 
additional studies see Section 1 of Master Response 8 – Biological Resources. These 
studies included Foothill Yellow-Legged Frog (FYLF) Habitat Assessment and Survey. 
The visual-encounter survey conducted for the FYLF determined that “Bullfrog tadpoles 
and juveniles were observed… and were the only amphibian documented within the 
surveyed sections of Clover Valley Creek.” 
 
This combined with the BO, which did not indicate the presence of RLF in and around 
the proposed project area, would indicate that the development of the proposed project 
would not be expected to result in a significant impact. 
 
Response to Comment 72-10 
 
The commenter states that they would have preferred raptor surveys to be conducted 
prior to the release of the DEIR rather then including pre-construction surveys as 
mitigation measures. However, because the studies would still take place, and the surveys 
would be conducted prior to construction, any impacts associated with the presence of 
raptors would be reduced to a less-than-significant level. 
 
Response to Comment 72-11 
 
The comment is correct.  See Response to Comment 46-11. 
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Response to Comment 72-12 
 
Mitigation for loss of oak trees removed for the off-site sewer line  (4.8MM-1(b)) is 
adequate under CEQA because the mitigation strategy is mandatory, assigned to a 
definite party (applicant), must be accomplished by a certain time (before recording of 
final map) and subject to established guidelines (City of Rocklin Oak Tree Ordinance). 
 
Response to Comment 72-13 
 
The comment mentions concern regarding the proposed project’s consistency with 
conservation and recreation plans set forth in the City’s General Plan. However, the 
comment does not address any specific points of concern. For a discussion regarding the 
proposed project’s impacts regarding oak tree conservation, see Master Response 8 – 
Biological Resources. For further information regarding the 50-foot setbacks from Clover 
Valley Creek, see Section 1 of Master Response 2 – Land Use. 
 
Response to Comment 72-14 
 
Mitigation Measure 4.5MM-1(a) provides that the applicant will prepare and submit to 
the City Engineer and Placer County APCD a dust control plan that must be approved 
prior to issuance of a grading permit.  Mitigation Measure 4.5MM-1(a) further requires 
designation of a person or persons to monitor the dust control program.  Monitoring 
would be conducted by the dust control monitor, city building inspectors and PCAPCD 
inspectors if complaints are received. 
 
Response to Comment 72-15 
 
The implementation and enforcement of the wind speed mitigation measure would be 
determined during review and approval of the dust control plan that must be approved by 
the City Engineer and Placer County APCD prior to the issuance of a grading permit. 
 
Response to Comment 72-16 
 
The bus turnout mitigation measure has been required for other suburban developments 
within Placer County, and its inclusion was requested by the Placer County Air Pollution 
Control District.  While admittedly unlikely to reduce project traffic substantially, it is 
part of a comprehensive effort to reduce emissions from all sources associated with the 
project. 
 
Response to Comment 72-17 
 
The park-and-ride mitigation measure has been required for other suburban developments 
within Placer County, and its inclusion was requested by the Placer County Air Pollution 
Control District.  While admittedly unlikely to reduce project traffic substantially, it is 
part of a comprehensive effort to reduce emissions from all sources associated with the 
project. 
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Response to Comment 72-18, 72-19, & 72-20  
 
Table 4.7-2 (RDEIR at 4.7-22, 23) discloses the archaeological important elements of 
each cultural site. This site-specific information coupled with the exhaustive 
ethnographic context in the RDEIR provides an adequate description of the significance 
of the sites for purposes of public disclosure. City personnel with a need-to-know have 
access to Peak & Associates’ 2002 Determination of Eligibility and Effect on Cultural 
Resources within the Clover Valley Lakes Project Area (“DOE”) and the draft Historic 
Properties Management Plan (“HPMP”) that explain in detail the nature of each site and 
proposed avoidance, minimization of impact and mitigation. Thus the City has access to 
sufficient technical information concerning the cultural resources with which to make 
informed decisions as to site design, mitigation measures and conditions of approval. As 
noted in the RDEIR at 4.7-33, the same level of disclosure cannot be made public due to 
concerns for the security of the cultural sites. A detailed description of site contents, even 
without specific location information, could result in site vandalism or looting. See 
Master Response 7 – Cultural Resources. 
 
Response to Comment 72-21  
 
The Open Space Management Plan (“OSMP”) is in draft form and will be approved as 
part of the federal NHPA Section 106 process. The Preserve Manager will be required to 
receive training from a qualified archaeologist in the area of cultural resources generally 
and additional training with respect to the resources at Clover Valley specifically. 
Responsibilities for oversight of the cultural resources will be fully developed in the 
OSMP and will include the responsibility to annually report to the U.S. Army Corps of 
Engineers. The Corps enforces the requirements developed pursuant to the federal NHPA 
Section 106 process by means of the individual permit issued under Section 404 of the 
Clean Water Act. See Master Response 7 – Cultural Resources. 
 
Response to Comment 72-22 
 
The issue of cultural resources has aroused significant public interest. Applicant, Clover 
Valley Partners, has disclosed ample technical information to the City for purposes of 
decision-making. The City believes protecting the confidentiality of certain information 
concerning the location and nature of the resources from public disclosure is the best way 
to preserve the integrity of the valuable resources at Clover Valley. (See Section 2 of 
Master Response 7) Moreover, the City believes the review required pursuant to the 
federal NHPA Section 106 process and the management and treatment measures issuing 
therefrom will provide adequate protection of the resources. See Master Response 7. 
 
Response to Comment 72-23 
 
See Response to Comment 2-9 and 28-5. 
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Response to Comment 72-24 
 
Cumulative contexts vary from chapter to chapter depending on the issue area and are 
noted appropriately within each cumulative discussion in Chapter 5.   
 
Response to Comment 72-25 
 
The statement identified on page 5-4, which notes that cumulative impacts to cultural and 
paleontological resources are less-than-significant, is a summary of the discussion 
provided on page 4.7-40. The summary of the cumulative effects on cultural resources is 
not intended to provide a full justification for why a less-than-significant impact was 
found, but merely summarizes the conclusion. As noted in the Cultural and 
Paleontological Resources chapter on page 4.7-40, the less-than-significant conclusion is 
supported by the argument that because the Rocklin General Plan EIR did not find 
cumulative impacts to cultural and paleontological resources to be significant, and 
because of mitigation identified in the chapter, the impacts resulting from the project 
would be less-than-significant. 
 
Response to Comment 72-26 
 
As noted on page 6-1 of Chapter 6 in the DEIR, alternatives are chosen which would 
“feasibly attain the basic objectives of the project but would avoid or substantially lessen 
any of the significant effects of the project,” as required by CEQA Guidelines section 
15126.6(a). Page 6-5 of the Alternatives Chapter notes which alternatives were 
considered for analysis in the DEIR and explains why they were not selected as 
alternatives. Reasons stated include the infeasibility of the alternatives or their lack of 
meeting most project objectives. Alternatives were thus selected based on their ability to 
meet most of the project objectives while reducing some of the effects of the project.  


